
 

 

AUGUST  2017                 Kiwanis Breakfast Club of Oconomowoc 

                                            P.O. Box 462 Oconomowoc, WI 53066 

Meetings - 1
st 

 2
nd

 & 3
rd

 Wednesday at 7:15 AM 

Café Labelle at the Life Enrichment Center-Shorehaven 

1306 West Wisconsin Avenue 

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and 

one community at a time.  
 

 
 

    President’s Corner – ANDY WAGNER 

  
 

 

The month of August starts out a new 
beginning for our club, we meet in the Life 
Enrichment Center boardroom above the 
Cafe Labelle, we'll be holding four 
meeting this month, August 2nd, 9th, 16th 
and 23rd, the fifth Wednesday will be 
Board Meeting August 30th @ 7:15 AM. 
August is another month with lots of 
activities, starting with the Blood Drive 
Aug. 2nd, (thank you Jerry & Kathy), 
Wednesday, Aug 9th American Legion 
"MUSIC BEATS HUNGER", Aug. 14th 
Bingo (thank you Jack S), Aug. 15th Kid's 
Fest, Aug. 19-20th Art Fest, (thank you 
Steve S. & Jerry/Sue for heading up 
driving and the food stand), and thank you 
Jim Fulmer for heading up the Football 
chain gang. 

The Christmas Committee are doing an 
outstanding job of planning and 
fundraising, their  fundraising goal is 
$4000 and with the brat fry and 
sponsorship they are at $2000. The 
theme Christmas Around The World lite 
parade will be Dec. 2nd Saturday, @ 5 
PM. 
I would like to thank Tom Ginn for getting 
the billing of meals and dues, please take 
care of them and get them back to Tom. 
Bill Peebles is Program Chairman for the 
month of August, Bill has a great line-up 
of Programs, thank you Bill, let's have a 
good turn out and show our guest our 
support. See you at the Life Enrichment 
Center on Wednesday. 
Special thanks to Carolyn Crom for 
arranging the boat ride on Green Lake 
and lunch at the Heidel House. Everyone 
had a great time 
Andy  
 
 
 
 
. 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING 
August 2    Breakfast Meeting  

August 2    Blood Drive  

August 9    Breakfast Meeting  

August 9    Legion Food Collection at 

                    Band concert             

August 14  Bingo 

August 15  Kids Fest 

August 16  Breakfast Meeting 

August 19  Art Festival  

August 20  Art Festival 

August 23  Breakfast Meeting 

August 26  Christmas Parade Meeting  

August 30  Board Meeting 

   

   
JACK’S JUMPERS 

Jack Smid, Captain 

Carolyn Crom  

Jane Fredrich 

Jack Grothaus 

Chet Seffrood 

Andy Wagner 

Len Zacharias 

 

 
Fred Schnell   8- 6  

Ed Somers      8-7 

Tom Herbert  8-21      

      
 

 
Tom & Nancy Massnick     8-7 

Tom & Karen Herbert       8-9 

Tom & Nadine Slowinski  8-10 

Jack & Sue Smid             8-24 

 

 
GREETER & INVOCATION  

Jerry Schneider             August 2 

Gert Wilkinson             August 9    

Len Zacharias               August 16 

John Caucutt                 August 23 

 

Thanks to Bill Peebles for arranging 

speakers for August    

    

Aug. 2-Jill Bedford-Tall Pines Conservancy 

 

Aug. 9- Glenn Leidel – Oconomowoc Fire  

Dept.                                      

 

Aug. 16- Breakfast meeting- After-Tour of 

Oconomowoc Treatment Plant                              

 

Aug. 23-Ron Buerger, Oconomowoc Police 

Chief 

 

Aug.30- Board Meeting   
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CHANGE OF MEETING 

PLACE AS OF AUGUST 

2
ND

, 2017 

 
After meeting at the Lake Terrace 

Clubhouse since January 1991 we 

will be moving to the 2
nd

 floor Board 

Room at Café LaBelle. 

 

We appreciate the great service we 

had there through the years but 

know that great service will continue 

from the staff at Café Labelle  

 

The menu will be  as follows 
 

 

1
ST

 WEDNESDAY 

#1.- HOT BREAKFAST-  

SCRAMBLED EGGS                                                                                        

HAM    

                                                     FRESH FRUIT    

                                                     BREAKFAST BARS             

(TRAIL MIX OR TRIPLE BERRY)  

                                                     JUICE & COFFEE                                     

2ND WEDNESDAY    

#2-CONTINENTAL PLUS –  

MUFFIN/DANISH 

TRAY  

                                                          FRESH FRUIT   

                                                         YOGURT  

                                                  JUICE & COFFEE 

 3RD WEDNESDAY 

#3-HOT BREAKFAST – 

                                                   EGG BAKE 

                                                   FRESH FRUIT  

                                                   BREAKFAST BARS      

TRAIL MIX OR TRIPLE BERRY) 

                                                   JUICE & COFFEE 

 

WHEN THERE ARE 5 WEDNESDAYS IN A 

MONTH THE 4
TH

 WEDNESDAY WOULD BE 

OPTION 2- CONTINENTAL PLUS 

 

IF FOR SOME REASON (GUESTS OR ?) WE 

WANTED A HOT BREAKFAST ON 

THE CONTINENTAL DAY WE COULD  DO 

WITH PROPER NOTICE 

 

 

 
 

 

CHANGE OF MEETING 

SCHEDULE AS OF 

AUGUST 2017 

 
Regular meetings will be held on the 

1
st
 , 2

nd
  and 3

rd
  Wednesday of the 

month with the Board Meeting held 

on the last Wednesday of the month. 

 

Months that have  5 Wednesdays  the 

4
th

 Wednesday will be a club day . 

The Board Meeting will still be the 

last Wednesday of the month.  

 

Board meetings will be held in the 

same room and all members are 

welcome to join. Time of the Board 

meetings will be 8:30 AM.Breakfast 

will not be served. Some of us stop 

for breakfast at Café Labelle after 

the board meeting.   

 

 

 



 

 

            ART  FESTIVAL    

 

 

 

 

   

 
 

 

 

 
THIS PICTURE WAS IN OUR 

AUGUST 1991 NEWS LETTER. 

 

IT WAS DRAWN BY BOB VANCE, 

FORMER MEMBER AND 

PRESIDENT FOR 1984/1985 .  

 

This year’s Art Festival is Saturday 

August 19
th

 and Sunday August 20
th

. 

Help will be needed to shuttle the 

Artists to their parking area and for 

workers in the food stand. 

 

Signup sheets will be at the meetings.  

 

As some of our members will be 

unavailable for that weekend we will 

need people to sign up for extra 

shifts. Spouses and friends are 

welcome to help out in the food tent 

 

Steve is handling the driver sign up 

and I will have the food tent sign up. 

 

Jerry 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

SERVICE LEARNING 

EXPRESSIONS 

 
Wednesday, July 19, was the culmination of 

our Service Learning Project with the 

Nature Hill Intermediate students.  Last 

year we had a work day at Oerding Park 

cutting walking trails. At that event, three 

Kiwanis Club scholarships were presented 

to individuals signed up for the Dominican 

Republic trip. Our club had one request of 

the scholarship winners – Please attend a 

Kiwanis meeting and share your trip 

experiences with us.     

 

Shelly Grothaus, trip leader and teacher, 

gave a summary of the trip week, covering 

their introduction to the community where 

they worked, the days spent working, the 

nights they spent dancing, and the trip to 

the Ocean and mountains. 

 

We had the three scholarship winners, 

Addy Muldar, Ryder Smith, and Emma 

Wagner each give us their view of the trip 

and describe their efforts to help the 

community which served as their host. 

They all gave Kiwanis a big thank you for 

our participation. 

 

Elyse Grothaus, who served as a teacher 

helper, also gave comments about her trip 

experiences and expressed how much she 

enjoyed having the opportunity to use her 

Spanish language skills. 

 

Finishing up the presentations, we 

presented the kids with a copy of the park 

signs identifying the participating schools 

and Kiwanis as the trail blazers, June 22, 

2016. 

 

Every one expressed appreciation for their 

participation in this learning and sharing 

experience.  Combining a student 

international work/travel experience with 

our Oconomowoc educational expertise 

proved to be a winner for everyone. 

 

 

 
 

 

THANKS TO JACK GROTHAUS 

FOR PUTTING THIS PROJECT 

TOGETHER AND FOLLOWING 

IT TO THE END WITH THIS 

GREAT PRESENTATION AND 

THE SIGN TO BE POSTED BY 

THE TRAIL. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

INDEPENDENCE DAY 

PARADE ON JULY 1
ST

   

 
Once again we had a great turn out 

to walk in the parade . The weather 

was good. We missed the down pour 

that was just to the North. We had a 

few sprinkles just before the parade. 

We handed out about 2000 Kids 

From Wisconsin flyers. Some of us 

stopped at the Rotary stand for a 

beer and a brat after. 

 

 
 

Missing in the picture is Steve 

Schmiedlin who was already down 

the road handing out flyers. 

 

 

 
  

  

 

KIDS FROM WISCONSIN 

 
PICTURE OF THE KIDS FROM 

WISCONSIN AND THE 20 

PARTICIPANTS IN “REALIZE YOUR 

DREAM” 

The July 29th Kid's From Wisconsin 
Show was fabulous, many I visited 
with, felt it was one of the best. 
Unfortunately the turnout was down, 
about 70 from last year at 340, we'll 
come up short of covering all our 
expenses, even with our sponsorship. 
We had about 20 outreach kid's for 
Realize your dream, again thanks to 
Jerry and Sue for giving each child a 
picture of them and a KFW.  After 
visiting with Tina Weiss, Executive 
Director, and many of the Kid's they 
love coming to Oconomowoc Arts 
Center, it gives them a professional 
feeling and the facility is awesome. 
One mother of a staff member from 
Muskego told me when her daughter 
was performing with the KFW, a few 
years ago, said there clearest and best 
video show was in Oconomowoc Art 
Center.  
The Kid's From Wisconsin supports 
our mission, doing something for kids, 
with the outreach and the KFW, 
supports our senior citizens, our 
community and most of all our 
Oconomowoc Art Center. We as a 
community are blessed to have such a 
great Art Center. I'm looking for feed 
back on what to do in the future.  
Thank you  Andy 



 

 

CHRISTMAS IN JULY 

BRAT SHACK AT PIGGLY 

WIGGLY 

FUNDRAISER FOR 

CHRISTMAS PARADE 

 
This was our first go at the brat 

shack and it went very good. The 

weather was perfect . The crowd 

enjoyed our Christmas tree lights, 

decorations and Christmas music.  

Piggly Wiggly thought this idea went 

over good. Our net profit was 

$799.00 and we collected another 

$250.00 in donations for the parade . 

Our goal was $1000.00 so we were 

just over. The store tells us that we 

did better than the average of about 

$650.00.  

Thanks to all the members who 

helped.  Also thanks to Nadine 

Slowinski , Linda Steinlein and Sue 

Schneider for their help. 

 

LINDA, SUE & JANE SERVING 

 

 
 

OUR  DUELING COOKS  

 

 
 

STEVE COLLECTING MONEY  

 
 

 

 

DECORATIONS 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Top Picture- 4 year olds 

Bottom Picture- 6 year olds  

 

 

 


